
HEADTEACHER BULLETIN
Dear Parents/Carers,

We have had a fantastic start to the academic year and although we are only two weeks in, its
been an action packed start to 2024-2025.
The Year 11 students have already enjoyed an amazing trip to Munich, Year 7's have settled in
brilliantly to KSS life, Year 10 have started their GCSE studies with a real drive and purpose, with
Years 8 and 9 maturing well into their respective year groups.
Over the next few weeks we have lots more events planned, with an Inspector Calls theatre visit, a
Spanish trip and a Salford Keys Humanities visit, all to enhance GCSE studies.

We have a our exciting enrichment programme starting from Monday the 16th of September.  
There are a range of clubs that your child is free to join from 3.05 to 16.05 daily.  We hope to see lots
of students attending these sessions and more information can be found within this bulletin.

I am delighted to share that the new year has seen a great start to our whole school attendance
drive.  Ms Potts has been delighted with the early signs and we are looking forward to continuing
our excellent record of being well above the national attendance average each week.

Thank you to all of our Year 7 parents/carers who have completed our recent parental survey
regarding how your child has settled into life at KSS.  We are delighted to know that your child is
enjoying school and that they feel supported in what can be a daunting transition.  We have
looked at the feedback that you have provided and as a result we have formed a new parent
email address that will hopefully further enhance our parental communication. From Monday,
please email parentsupport@kss.set.org for any specific queries or information regarding your
child, Mr Till has written a letter home regarding this new initiative.

Finally, thank you for your continued support and a reminder that I hold a Headteacher drop in,
every Friday morning from 9.10am to 9.45am for any parent/carer that has any questions or
queries.

Yours faithfully,
Mr S Frost

Upcoming Events
Wednesday 25.9.24 - Year 11 Theatre Trip

Thursday 26.9.24 - European Day of Languages
Wednesday 9.10.24 - Year 11 Spanish Trip

Thursday 10.10.24 - World Mental Health Day
Friday 11.10.24 - Year 10/11 Humanities Trip

T H E  K I D S G R O V E
S E C O N D A R Y  S C H O O L

Friday 13.9.24                                                   Follow us @ https://www.facebook.com/KidsgroveSecondary
             

https://kidsgrovesecondary.org.uk/


Enrichment Activities



KS4 Reward Trip



Munich 2024
It was an absolute pleasure to lead a visit to Munich this week.
The students were an absolute credit to us and I would like to thank the parents for supporting
the school in providing the students with an unforgettable and valuable educational experience.
The trip was action packed with History, Geography and Art GCSE content that will be invaluable
for students as they work through their Year 11 studies.

Thank you to Mr Hilditch, Miss Potts and Mrs Weaver for joining me and supporting the students
so brilliantly.



Munich 2024



Munich 2024





SEND
Our goal as educators is to empower all learners,
fostering an inclusive environment where every

child can achieve their full potential. 

Our staff are committed to supporting every
child's right to an equitable and high-quality

education. 

If you feel that your child is struggling more than usual, and that there
may be an underlying reason for this, you can make a parental referral.
Ms Hambleton can then investigate this further and provide your child

with the support that they need. 



Year 7 - Welcome
A message from Mr Till...

Welcome to the Kidsgrove Secondary School! It has been wonderful to see the
return of our new Y7 cohort following the transition week held last year. This is an
exciting new chapter in your life where you'll explore new subjects, meet new
friends, and discover more about yourself. While the journey may feel a little
daunting at first, remember that every challenge is a chance to grow. Your
teachers, classmates, and the school community are here to support you every
step of the way. Embrace this fresh start with an open mind, a positive attitude,
and a readiness to learn. Secondary school is full of opportunities—let's make the
most of them together!

Thank you to all the parents
and carers for their support

and feedback in the recent Y7
survey. A copy of the pictured
letter has been sent out to Y7

parents/carers that adds
some clarification to some

key questions.

In addition we have the newly
created inbox for parental

support/queries that will help
streamline your

communication: 
parentsupport@kss.set.org



Thursday 6th October- Year 6 Open Evening
Friday 11th October- Year 10/11 Geography field trip
Friday 18th October- KS4 Scarefest Trip
Friday 25th October- Staff INSET (School closed to students)
Monday 28th October- Half Term Week (School closed)
Wednesday 6th November- Year 11 Progress Evening
Monday 11th November- Year 7/8 Remembrance event
Monday 11th November- Year 11 Mock exams (2 weeks)
Friday 15th November- Children in Need (Non-Uniform)
Monday 25th November- Year 7-10 Assessments (2 weeks)
Wednesday 11th December- Headteacher Reward Lunch
Thursday 12th December- Year 11 Mock Result Meetings
Tuesday 17th December- Christmas Showcase & Christmas Dinner.
Christmas Jumper Day
Wednesday 18th December- Year 7/8 rewards trip
Thursday 19th December- Year 9/10/11 reward trip
Friday 20th December- Staff INSET (School closed to students)

Key Dates
Autumn Term



Uniform Expectations
As we enter the new academic year, we would also like to remind parents, carers and students
of the messages delivered at the end of last academic year in preparation for 2024-2025.
We are extremely proud of our high expectations around uniform and 
Mr Till wrote to all parents/carers about the equipment and uniform guidelines that are in place
from September.  Below is a visual reminder of the uniform expectations:



Uniform Expectations





Sparx Reader is up and running from Monday 16 September.

Sparx Reader is an engaging and supportive platform in which pupils can
develop their reading and literacy skills, with the options to change text and
background colours, enlarge the text and check the meaning of unfamiliar
vocabulary. By developing these skills, we can ensure our pupils develop the
necessary life skills to function and be successful adults.

All students are expected to complete at least 300 Sparx points per week, which
roughly equates to 30 minutes of focussed reading. Last year, the highest
number of points was achieved by Sophie E with over 74,000, which equates to
an impressive 125 hours of reading across the academic year.

Let’s see who can beat that score this year!

English

Regent Theatre Trip
The English department is pleased to announce
the date of its first theatre trip of the year.

We are booked in to see An Inspector Calls at
The Regent Theatre in Hanley.

Wednesday 25 September at 2pm. 
Places, I’m afraid, are limited, so ensure you
make any payments onto Parent Pay as soon as
possible.



The House competition has been reset and all points
went back to zero at the start of the term.
Students have made a great start and the totals so
far are as follows...

 

House Update



We have had a wonderful start to the term in the Maths department this week. 

Year 7 have started to look at methods of calculating and have made an excellent start getting
used to expectations of maths work at secondary school! We have been very impressed so far
year 7, keep it up! 

Year 8 have started the term by reviewing work on fractions, decimals and percentages in order
to look at percentage change and how we can work out things like discounts and interest.
Students have been exploring how to do this mentally as well as efficiently busing a calculator. 

Year 9 have also started with a number theme and have been reviewing percentages in order
to look at reverse percentages finding out how things like how much something would have
cost before a discount has been applied. 

Year 10 are making an excellent start to the GCSE course and will be reviewing key areas of
maths and learning more about exam-style questions and techniques whilst building on the
knowledge from key stage 3. 

We are so pleased to see year 11 come back and make such a positive start to their exam year.
We have lots of opportunities coming up for students to really push themselves in the run up to
mock exams and beyond and to support them in achieving the best grades they can. 
Look out for emails about masterclasses, intervention sessions and more! 

Maths





Science
What a fantastic first few weeks we’ve had in Science, the year really has started with a bang
with all these wonderful practical lessons!

Year 7 have started to explore the world of Biology and looking at Cells. We’ve also been learning
how to ask scientific questions and what proper investigations look like.    

Year 8 have learning about the muscular and skeletal systems, using our very own Science
mascots, Gerald, Fred and Carl! We’ve even investigated muscle strength, using our previous
knowledge of forces and new found understanding of these body systems. 

Year 9 have entered the realm of microbiology, refreshing themselves on their microscope skills
and even practicing aseptic technique with the agar plates. 

Our KS4 students are recapping previous concepts and getting organised to begin their GCSE
course new topics.  Its wonderful to see the students in Science after their well deserved break
away and look forward to an exciting year ahead!



Student Council
The students voted for their form group student council representatives in the first
week of the new academic year.

We are delighted to share the nominated student council members for 2024-2025
below.
Well done to everyone nominated and I am looking forward to working with you all.



Spanish
Year 8's are going to be learning about food this term. As well as learning to give their opinions
on food, and talk about what they eat, ate and are going to eat, they are going to learn how to
be in a restaurant/ cafe in Spain.
As an introduction, we looked into Spanish customs relating to food.



Attendance



On the first day of the Summer holidays, Mrs Postlethwaite took part in a
Marathon walk in the Peak District to raise funds for Macmillan Cancer
support. Macmillan is close to many of our hearts here at KSS and we have
put the donations for our two recent non-uniform days towards this charity.

Together, we raised an amazing £365.31 for Macmillan which was added to
Mrs Postlethwaite’s other fundraising amount to bring the grand total to
£1144!

The walk ended up being a whopping 44.4km (27.6 miles) and took 8 hours
and 21 minutes. The total step count was 57,274!

A huge thank you to all students who donated to this amazing cause via the
non-uniform days.

Look out for further information about our 2024/2025 charity work coming
soon. 

Fundraising


